
Selectpersons Meeting 
May 8, 2017 
 
Call to order:  Meeting is called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Selectpersons present:  Mike Getchell, Beverly Bradstreet and Kevin Bradstreet 
 
Appointed Cindy Spaulding as a member of the Appeals Board for a term of 3 years. 
 
Voted to approve and signed a Liquor License for Cedar Springs Golf Course. 
 
Voted to set the fee for a Floodplain Management Application under “Article IV – Application Fee and 
Expert’s Fee” to $100.00 as requested by the Planning Board. 
 
Selectmen signed the notices for the SAD 49 Budget Validation Referendum to be held on June 13, 2017. 
 
Discussion of town road maintenance was tabled as the road commissioner was not present. 
 
We discussed having a roadside cleanup day as requested by a town resident.  Mike will check into how 
China handles their roadside cleanup day. 
 
In regards to a complaint from a resident about a possible unapproved junkyard  on Rustic Lane.  Brian 
Croft our code enforcement officer had informed us that because it is on a private road there isn’t 
anything we can do about it.   
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Beverly Bradstreet 
 
Michael Getchell _____________________________ 
 
Beverly Bradstreet ____________________________ 
 
Kevin Bradstreet______________________________ 


